
Sanad Lebanon holds the “Second Educational Coordination
Meeting” To support the public school

In coordination with the Ministry of Education and in the presence of the President of the 
educational district in Nabatiyeh Mr.Akram Abu Shakra represented by  Mr.Mahmoud Makki, 
Sanad Lebanon held the second 

 educational coordination meeting at its center in the town of Haris, attended by the 
directors of public schools within the scope of the Union  of Bint- Jbeil Municipalities, to discuss 
the educational matter, especially how to start the new  school year, which is associated with 
a number of educational, economic, social and technical challenges. 

The meeting began with the Lebanese national anthem, then an opening speech by the 
Association's General Director Dr.Nadim Mansouri, in which he referred to the importance of this 
second meeting, after launching the first educational coordination meeting with the schools of the 
Union municipalities of Al Qalaa. Proceeding from the first experience in empowering teachers 
and schools, the association continues with the public school support program within the 
municipalities of Bint Jbeil, in addition to the towns of Rmeish and Debel. 
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Then the president of Sanad Lebanon Mr.Hikmat Nasser gave a speech from Belgium through the 
application ZOOM, thanking the General Director of the Ministry of Education Mr.Fadi Barak, 
and the head of the educational district, and  the President of the Union Bint- Jbeil Mr. Reda 



Ashour represented by Mr.Abbas Saad, and the mayor of Haris, Mr.Imad Suleiman Ahmed 
Represented by the Vice President Mr. Ali Nassour, and the international expert in educational 
technology Dr. Rabih Baalbaki, the international expert in educational technology Dr Noura Al 
Merhabi and all the schools directors for accepting the association’ s invitation, to discuss 
scientifically and intellectually  how to face the challenges of starting the new school year and 
ensuring the benefit of the public school and their children , parents .

 After that was the speech of Mr. Abbas Saad, represented by the President of the Union of 
Bint Jbeil Municipalities, who referred to The Union plan in promoting public school, 
understanding the difficulty of the stage, and expressing all cooperation with Sanad Lebanon 
Association, in finding common formulas that contribute to lifting the many burdens on 
teachers, students and parents. 
Then, Mr. Mahmoud Makki, representing the educational district in Nabatiyeh, gave 
his intervention, expressing the importance of holding this educational coordination meeting 
with the participation of directors, and detailing all the challenges facing the next year. He 
referred to the efforts of Sanad Lebanon to empower teachers in educational and technological 
skills, and  aim to cooperate for the benefit of the public school. Then Dr. Rabih Baalbaki, who 
saw the necessity of communicating with the Ministry, deputies and educational officials to find 
quick solutions to save the public school in the worsening conditions and challenges.
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Sanad Lebanon  
Cultivates 100  cedar trees in Ehden Reserve 

Sanad Lebanon, in cooperation with, North Lebanon Star- Lion Club/Zgharta, organized 
an environmental day, during which it presented one hundred cedar trees that were planted in 
the Ehden Reserve. 
The General Director of Sanad Lebanon Prof. Nadim Mansouri, met the director of the 
reserve, Mrs. Sandra Al-Kusa, in the presence of the President of Lions Club, Prof. 
Wadiha Al-Amouni, and a number of Lions. They discussed how to cooperate for 
supporting the Lebanon's environment, and ways to introduce Lebanese residents and 
expatriates more to visit it and enjoy its beauty and benefits. Then the meeting was 
completed with a tour of the reserve and the planting of trees. Mrs. Al-Kusa presented a 
certificate of appreciation to Sanad Lebanon Association as a token of thanks for its 
contribution. Everyone participated in planting trees, as Prof. Mansouri, Prof. Al-Amouni and 
Mrs. Koussa planted a tree in the name of  Sanad Lebanon and the name of its president, 
Mr.. Hikmat Nasser. In addition to the Lions, Head of Sector Spiridon Samira, Head of 
Territory, Educator Badra Al-Tolani, Adviser’s Governor for Medical Projects, Mr. George 
Abdullah, and Secretary, Mr. Jaha Al-Baya'. At the end of the meeting, Professor Mansouri 
praised the environmental interest of North Lebanon Star-Lions club, and expressed his 
admiration for the beauty and unique natural diversity in Ehden Reserve, and for the 
good management of the reserve and the distinguished reception.
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Sanad Lebanon launches a study on the reality of public schools
within the scope of

 the Union of Bint Jbeil’s Municipalities and neighborhood

 THE REALITY OF PUBLIC SCHOOLS

2021 -  2022

Union of Bint Jbeil’s Municipalities and neighborhood

To complement the public school support program, Sanad Lebanon has prepared a study about 
“the reality of the public school” within the scope of the Union of Municipalities of Bint Jbeil and 
the Neighborhood, which includes 19 public secondary schools, middle schools, and primary 
schools, 5992 students and 614 Professors. The study explains the general problems of the new 
school year 2022-2021, and describe the reality of the technological and digital capabilities of  
teaching staff, the state of halls and the absorptive capacity of schools, the  technological and digital 
equipment, and a detailed explanation of the requirements of the ideal classroom and technological 
laboratories. Then an explanation of the implementation mechanisms within a three-year plan that 
draws the line for the development of these schools with a scientific methodology that can be 
applied and implemented.
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Sanad Lebanon launches  "Sanad Loughati” platform
 From the Lebanese Pavilion at the Dubai Expo 2020

Under the patronage of the Lebanese Prime Minister, Najib Mikati,  Sanad Lebanon launched, on 
the International Day of the Arabic Language, “Sanad Loughati” platform for learning the Arabic 
language. The ceremony was attended by the Prime Minister, Najib Mikati, represented by Prof. 
Heba Nashabe, the Minister of Education, Judge Abbas Al-Halaby, represented by Dr. Walid Zain 
Al-Din, President of the Lebanese University, Prof. Bassam Badran, director of programme 
government of the emirates Ms. Asmaa Al Janhi ,Lebanese   ambassador at UAE Mr. Fouad 
Dandan, Lebanese Consul in Dubai, Mr. Doumit Assaf, representative of the general Director of the 
Ministry of Economy Dr. Wissam Al-Amil, President of Sanad Lebanon  Mr. Hikmat Nasser, 
General Director of Sanad Lebanon Prof. Nadim Mansouri, Head of the Lebanese Mission in 
Educational Technology, Mr. Rabieh Baalbaki, members of the mission of innovators and 
educational experts, and a crowd of people.

 The ceremony began with the Emirates and Lebanese anthems, then a welcome speech for the 
Director of the Educational Sector of the Association , Mrs. Noura Al-Merhabi, then a video 
summarizing the activities of the Association .
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Mansouri
Pr. Mansouri, the General Director of  Sanad Lebanon, said: “It is not a coincidence that  
Sanad Association decided to launch “Sanad loughati" platform from Dubai Expo but it was 
planned "because this geographical spot , “UAE”  has turned into a place where world's brightest 
minds gather to innovate and create, calling on the Lebanese mission to expand further with 
creativity with a torch of hope that starts in Dubai and ends in Lebanon.

Nasser
Then, Mr. Hikmat Nasser, President of Sanad Lebanon, expressed his happiness for the 
successful launch of “Sanad Lughati “platform, in an effort to support the Lebanese worldwide 
in acquiring arabic language learning. ”This matter constituted a personal concern about how 
to preserve and teach Arabic language to the expatriate generations, but  today it is a tangible 
reality to achieve this national and basic goal." 

Badran 
The President of the Lebanese University, Professor Bassam Badran, said: “The Lebanese 
National University was keen to participate in the activities of Expo Dubai. 2020 Through the 
Week of Knowledge and Education, with the aim of building bridges of trust and promoting 
action for the benefit of society and the nation. We are also proud of the participation 
of the Lebanese mission specialized in the field of educational technology, which represents 
the true face of Lebanon (most of them are graduates from the Lebanese University), whom we 
appreciate their creativity and innovations as a permanent ambassadors of knowledge and 
creativity. Badran also congratulated Sanad Lebanon Association on their valuable initiative, 
and hoped that this creative step would be an uninterrupted link between them and their 
homeland that always needs its people in this the process of getting back up on its feet. 

Nashabe

Ms. Heba Nashabe representative for the President of the Council of Ministers thank Sanad 
Lebanon association for their interest in Arabic, quoted the masses of the greetings of President 
Mikati  proud success of the Lebanese mission activities in the Knowledge and Education Week, 
and the energies of creativity  available in Lebanon, which constitute a safety for the exit of 
Lebanon valve from its crisis. She thanked the UAE for embracing the Lebanese Pavilion and 
keeping pace with its effectiveness. In the presence of Ms. Asma Al-Janahi, Projects Manager in the 
UAE Council, wishing the UAE lasting prosperity, which proved its ability to achieve miracles. 
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 Janahi
Then Ms. Asmaa Janahi spoke from the heart, expressing the extent of the Lebanese people's love 
for their country, wishing all the best and distinction to the creative Lebanese people. In the end, 
the head of the Lebanese mission, Mr. Rabieh Baalbaki, thanked Prime Minister Mikati for 
sponsoring the work of the Knowledge Week And education, in the presence of a representative of 
the Ministry of Education and the presence of the President of the Lebanese University personally, 
and the presence of ambassadors, diplomats, educational experts and a wonderful crowd of 
attendees. He promised to follow the path of creativity and innovation through the Federation of 
Educational Technology in the Middle East and North Africa, where meetings will continue each 
time from a brotherly country for more networking, interaction and creativity. The meeting ended 
with the distribution of honoring shields to the Lebanese mission members, Sanad Lebanon’s 
Association was also honored for its efforts in the success of the week of knowledge and education, 
and the general director, Professor Nadim Mansouri, received a shield thanking the President of 
the Lebanese Mission, Mr. Rabi Baalbaki and all the  Diplomats and educational participants, and 
all those who contributed to The success of this great national achievement .
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